
Testimony Block 1 , April 16*“ Judiciary Committee 

Good morning, my name is Gregory Hunnewell from Belgrade 
Maine, and I am again here defending my right to own a firearm, my 
Constitutional right. 

LD 208 and LD 1230 are two bills that are trying to right a wrong 

that was allowed to become law last year when the Governor failed 

to do the will of the people and veto the bill. Allowing the bill to 

become law without a signature shows lack of commitment to the 

people of the State of Maine. This law is costing the taxpayers of the 

State of Maine a great deal of money in legal fees and it's time to 

make this intrusive law go away. I ask that you as a committee vote 

on these two bills as Ought to Pass. 

LD 1062 An Act to Eliminate Background Checks for Private Sales of 

Firearms. This as amended cleans up some questionable language 

that is in the law that is not needed is it can be misconstrued. I urge 

you as a committee to vote this bill as Ought to Pass


